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MINI NEWSLETTER 
 
1. Parent Club (Mini Fete / Munch N Crunch) –  A big thank you to the families who were able to attend this event which was held down at the 

Recreation Reserve yesterday. The day was a lot of fun and very informal and it was terrific to see children from the school assisting with 

numerous activities. This was the last large fundraiser for the year for the Parents Club and a great profit of $449.90 was made. Brooke Voss was 

the winner of the Jelly Bean Competition with 666 and Kristy Letietz won the Scratchie Tree which was valued at about $100. Munch N Crunch is 

scheduled for Wednesday 11th November – menu will be a prima, small packet of chips and a hamburger, all served at lunch time. Options for the 

hamburger are: 1) plain burger in roll 2) with lettuce and 3) with cheese. Cost will be $5.00.  

The Parents Club will look at alternative methods to getting everyone involved with school events next year. 

2. Orientation Program – We have had 2 sessions so far and it has been pleasing to see all of the new children attend both sessions so far. The 

final two dates for this program are Nov 18th (9-2pm) and Dec 8th (all day).    

3. End of Year Excursion – Any parents wishing to attend this day on Thursday 3rd December at the Whittlesea Fun Fields should contact the 

office ASAP or email the school. The cost for parents will be $22 each and students of the school will be $15 each. These payments are due by 

Friday 13th November. We look like taking 2 buses from Ford’s Bus Lines (57 seater and 35 seater). Therefore, get in early to ensure your spot for 

this fun day. Students must be supervised by parents on this day. If you cannot attend let the office know and staff will assist with supervision if 

needed.  

4. T20 Blast  – Selected students in Grades 4 to 6 will participate in a T20 Blast Cricket Carnival at McEwen Reserve in Shepparton on Friday 6th 

November. Students will travel by private car as follows: 

Bev Montgomery – Kyle, Mitchell, Bill, Steph, Kelsie, Brooke  Andrea Walker – Eloise, Ash, Leah, Liv, Mikayla, Bailey 

David Brodie – Ryan, Cohan, Jack, Daniel, Jordan, Jacob 

Students will need to bring their own drinks, snacks and lunch and be in full school uniform. Students will leave school at approximately 9.10am and 

return to school at approximately 2.30pm. There is no cost. The sessions on the 20th November have been cancelled because of low numbers. 

5. Yachting Program  – Some Grade 5 and 6 students have elected to participate in the Yachting Program at Lake Victoria run by Yachting 

Victoria on Thursday, 12 November. Students will be transported by private car (Mr Brodie and Chrissie Church). The Program starts at 1.15pm and 

finishes at 2.45pm. Assembly point is at the green sheds at the back of the Lake in Tom Collins Drive. Students will need to bring a pair of old 

sneakers, bathers & towel, sunhat or woollen beanie (dependant on weather), windproof jacket if cold, sunscreen, plastic bag for wet clothing, 

change of clothes and water bottle. Cost of the day is $27 which is due now. 

6. Transition Day (Multiculturalism)  – Grade 5 and 6 students will travel by bus with Mr Brodie and staff and students from Congupna PS on 

Friday, 20 November to visit the Rumbalara Aboriginal Cooperative, Turkish Mosque in Mooroopna, tour the Iraqi Mosque, visit the Albanian 

Mosque, Afghani Mosque and Sikh Temple in Shepparton. This day is designed to familiarize students with different cultures in preparation for 

transitioning to their secondary education in the next few years. Students will leave school at 9.15am and return at approximately 2.30pm. Cost for 

the day will be $12 to cover the bus. Students will need to bring their own snacks, lunch and drinks 

7. Sporting Schools Program  – Our Sporting Schools Program for Term 4 continues next week. As per usual, sessions after school begin at 

3.35pm and will finish at 4.35pm. Permission forms will go home this week for the trips to Shepparton for Ten Pin Bowling 

 

Ten Pin Bowling – all sessions after school 

Monday 9th November – Week 6 

Monday 16th November – Week 7 (Shepparton) 

Monday 23rd November – Week 8 (Shepparton) 

Monday 30th November – Week 9 (Shepparton) 

Monday 7th December – Week 10 (Shepparton) 

Baseball / T-Ball – all sessions after school. 

Tuesday 10th November – Week 6 

Tuesday 17th November – Week 7 

Tuesday 24th November – Week 8 

Tuesday 1st December – Week 9 

Tuesday 8th December – Week 10 

 

8. Graduation Night / Christmas Concert – This night has had to be rescheduled to Thursday 17th December. More details will follow soon, but 

please put this date into your calendars. 

9. Play Group  – This will be held again this Thursday 5th November and will be conducted by Mrs Forman. Please spread this message around the 

local community and everyone is welcome.  

10. OSH Care – is available on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week as per usual.  

11. Library – This will be held on Thursday this week and students are encouraged to return any library books that were borrowed during the last 

visit. All books need to be returned by Thursday 19th November – there will be no borrowing after this day. 

12. Curriculum Day – Staff had a successful Curriculum day on Monday. We were able to finalise our Mentoring Program for next year along with 

our Whole School Literacy Plan. The final Curriculum Day for the year will be held on Friday 4th December – staff will be involved in Report Writing 

on this day.  

David Brodie (Teaching Principal) 
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